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Councilman Frank DiCicco announced today that zoning legislation for Philadelphia Entertainment and Development Partners’ Foxwoods Casino (PEDP) will be introduced by Majority Leader Marian Tasco on his behalf at tomorrow’s Council session.  The legislation will designate the property at Christopher Columbus Boulevard and Reed Street as a Commercial Entertainment District.

On December 3, 2007, the Supreme Court ruled that by not acting on the SugarHouse Gaming proposal, City Council had inappropriately blocked the project.  “The Court believed that Council was delaying for delay’s sake,” DiCicco explained.  “Nothing could be further from the truth.”
Following SugarHouse’s lead, PEDP has recently filed a similar case in the Pennsylvania high court.  The City’s response to the suit is due on Friday.
“Although I disagree, I have heard and have heeded the Supreme Court’s opinion of Council’s failure to act on gaming matters.  The introduction of this legislation is not a shift in my position,” DiCicco stated.  “I still have serious and reasonable concerns about this project that must be addressed.  This bill helps guarantee that they are.  I would hope that Foxwoods would finally come to the table to try to resolve the serious concerns that we continue to have about their project, instead of always running to court.”

The legislation places several conditions before the zoning designation can take effect.  Conditions include improvements to public safety and traffic congestion as well as an economic impact study for the surrounding area.  Other conditions include a community benefits agreement, a satisfactory agreement between the developer and the City and Council’s approval of city plan revisions necessary for the project.

The final condition is a requirement for PEDP to obtain riparian rights through the Pennsylvania General Assembly.

“When PEDP was awarded a gaming license on December 20, 2006, their plan of development included control of riparian land.  Today’s proposal, however, is an inferior project designed to avoid dealing with the General Assembly.  I don’t think that’s appropriate,” DiCicco said.
DiCicco understands that the proposal will make many of his constituents uneasy.  “I know that many people will think I’ve sold out to the casino interests.  But I think if you look at this legislation, you’ll realize what a high bar we’ve set and people will realize that I’m still fighting for these neighborhoods.  The Court made it clear that doing nothing was not an option if Philadelphia wants to maintain any control over these projects.  We have never intended to do nothing.  We have always intended to fight for the rights of the neighborhoods affected by this proposed project.”
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